August 21, 2023
Dear Parent(s),


Hello and welcome to room #211, a fifth-grade classroom here at Shaw Visual and Performing Arts School.  I am Mrs. Angela Sanders, your child’s math teacher for the 2023-2024 school year and member of the 5th-grade academic team.  We are looking forward to working with you and your child(ren) and want this experience to be as beneficial as possible to him/her/them.  This year should prove to be one of substantial growth in both academics and personal responsibility.  We will be bridging the gap between elementary and middle school in the hopes that your child is well prepared for all that lies ahead.  In order to make the most of our time together certain procedures and policies should be followed.

Asynchronous Work

Your child will have daily-assigned asynchronous math practice.  There is a possibility that some nights will be void of these assignments due to completion of the assignments during class time. The assignments will be listed in Savvas EasyBridge and will be additional practice will be comprised of tasks from apps: Math Success Maker (part of Savvas Easy Bridge),  www.ixl.com (or the ixl app if the student is using technology that supports it), and the Freckle app.  If there is any night that the absence of homework is questionable, feel free to send a message on Class Dojo or contact Mrs. Sanders by phone directly.  

Your child’s asynchronous assignments will be recorded in his/her/their Savvas EasyBridge account daily.  There are 3 tabs: “Not Started,” “In Progress,” and “Complete.” Any assignments listed in the “Not Started” or “In Progress” tabs need to be completed. Please review the site every evening.  

In addition, your child will bring home a weekly report on Fridays (or whatever day happens to be the last day of the school week) to communicate any missing/delinquent assignments as well as keeping you abreast of any behavior concerns. Please sign this document and return it the following Monday with the completed work if applicable.
Dress Code


We follow the school-wide uniform policy.  The policy is thus:  white, black, or navy blue collared shirt with black, khaki, or navy blue bottoms.  Oftentimes, you will be contacted promptly if your child is dressed in attire outside of the appropriate uniform.  There are still some further specifications to which we will adhere.

1. No bottoms that sit low enough to be inappropriate.  (No body parts or underclothes should be visible.)

2. All shirts must be tucked in.

3. Any ill-fitting bottoms must be secured with a belt.

4. No head coverings of any kind unless utilized for religious or medical purposes.

5. No sweat bands.

6. Shoes must have backs. No sandals or Crocs may be worn during P.E. classes.
7. All skirts and shorts should be of appropriate length (at least extending past where the fingertips stop on the thigh when standing or 3 inches above the knee).


In the event of a “dress down” day, you will be notified as to what the attire may be. Please understand, the following are always unacceptable: crop tops, sleeveless shirts of any kind (spaghetti strap, tank, muscle), clothing with inappropriate designs and/or wording, hats (in the building), and make-up.

Supplies


Your child(ren) has (have) been provided with a book bag with the supplies to start the year.  These items will need to be replenished as the school year progresses. Please be sure that your student always has notebooks and pencils for class.

If possible, please provide at least 2 boxes of tissue. If you wish to donate further supplies, the classroom can always use disinfecting wipes, paper towels, copy paper, lined paper, pencils, Ziploc bags of various sizes, additional notebooks, loose leaf paper, and pencils.
Contact


We encourage our students and parents to contact us for any concern that might be.  Students are instructed to message the teachers on Microsoft Teams or email if there is any problem with an asynchronous assignment or lesson.  Parents are encouraged to stay in contact for various reasons.  Please keep these numbers close at hand.

Message the teachers on ClassDojo or…

Shaw: (314)776-5091

Mrs. Angela Sanders:



Cell: (314)494-1124


Email:  angela.stewart@slps.org 

(I will try to check emails daily, but will not always be successful.  Please call/text for more pressing concerns or needs.)


Students are not permitted to use their personal cell phones in school.  If emergency contact needs to be made, please contact the school office. Thank you for your time in reading this letter.  I know we will have an excellent year when we work together.







Sincerely,






Angela Sanders 
Please sign and return this page to acknowledge that you have read Mrs. Sanders’ 2023-2024 parent letter.
In signing this document, I acknowledge and agree to the following:

· I will review my child’s assignments on Savvas EasyBridge daily.

· I will read, sign, and return the weekly report weekly.

Student Name (printed): _________________________________________________________

Parent Name (printed): __________________________________________________________

Parent Signature: _______________________________________________________________
Parent Contact Number: _________________________________________________________
Parent Email: __________________________________________________________________
